Mayor's Report For June 15, 2015 Assembly Meeting

- 1. Appointment to Hospital Board Vacancy: The Borough received a letter of interest to serve on the Hospital Board until the October 6, 2015 municipal election from Borough resident Monica Gross. At their May 28, 2015 meeting, the Hospital Board recommended Ms. Gross be appointed to the vacant seat.
- 2. Resignation from Planning Commission: Planning & Zoning Commissioner Dona Malhiot-Laubhan has resigned from the Commission effective July 1, 2015. The Borough thanks Ms. Malhiot-Laubhan for her service.

3. Seeking Letters of Interest:

- Petersburg's Planning & Zoning Commission is seeking letters of interest for 2 vacant seats. Interested parties must be registered Borough voters and must have resided in the Borough for a period of one year prior to taking office. Appointees will serve until the October 6, 2015 municipal election.
- 2) Petersburg's Historical Preservation Committee has a vacancy for an Architect or At Large member. Appointee will serve until December 31, 2015.

Letters of interest may be addressed to the Borough Clerk and emailed to dthompson@petersburgak.gov, mailed to PO Box 329, Petersburg, AK 99833, or dropped off at the Borough Administration office in the Municipal Building.

- 4. Reminder: Ordinance #2014-18, which re-established the Historic Preservation Committee on August 4, 2014, states "The commission shall meet at the call of the chairperson, or any four commission members, on an as needed basis. The commission will be dissolved if there are no meetings of the commission within any two year period."
- **5. Bob Prunella:** Wrangell resident, Bob Prunella, passed away on May 27, 2014. Mr. Prunella served as Petersburg's Interim City Manager the last half of 2009 into early 2010. He was very active in local Petersburg and Wrangell issues and will be missed.